BREACHES BY BROADCASTERS [INVESTIGATIGONS]

The full reports on these investigations
into potential breaches by licensees are
on the ACMA website,
www.acma.gov.au. Go to ACMA >
Publications > Broadcasting >
Investigations and then Radio
operations and Television operations.
The reports are arranged in order of
licensee.

6AR Perth breached community
broadcasting licence conditions

ACMA has found that the
Western Australian Aboriginal
Media Association (WAAMA),
licensee of the community
broadcasting service 6AR Perth,
has breached the conditions of
its community broadcasting
licence.

WAAMA was granted a
community broadcasting licence
in 1992 to represent the Perth
Aboriginal community and to
promote awareness of
Aboriginal issues in the wider
community. The 6AR service
operates on 100.9 MHz FM,
and uses the on-air identifier
100.9 FM.

Community broadcasters are
licensed to provide services that
meet the specific, identifiable
needs of cultural or geographic
communities, with the

involvement of those
communities.

Several complaints from
members of the Perth
Aboriginal community alleged
that WAAMA was not
complying with the conditions
of its community broadcasting
licence. They alleged that the
service lacked local Indigenous
content, and that WAAMA had
unreasonably refused
membership applications.

ACMA began a formal
investigation of WAAMA'’s
compliance with the conditions
of its community broadcasting
licence on 14 April 2005. The
investigation found that, during
the period August 2003 to April
2005, WAAMA did not
represent the interests of the
Perth Aboriginal community,

nor did it encourage members
of that community to participate
in the operation of the service.
The investigation showed that
WAAMA’s efforts to understand
the needs and interests of the
Perth Aboriginal community
were inadequate, it did not
provide programs to adequately
meet those needs and there was
limited opportunity to shape the
format and content of programs.
ACMA considers that
WAAMA does have the
capacity to provide programs
that meet the needs of the Perth
Aboriginal community and to
better involve the community,
and will continue to advise
WAAMA on steps it can take to
ensure it complies with the
Broadcasting Services Act.
Additional conditions will be

imposed on WAAMA'’s

community broadcasting licence

that require it to:

* adequately ascertain the
needs and interests of the
Perth Aboriginal community
in respect of community
broadcasting

* develop and broadcast talk
and music programs that
adequately meet those needs
and

* establish mechanisms through
which members of the Perth
Aboriginal community can
participate in the operation of
6AR, by becoming members
of WAAMA and/or
volunteering to assist with the
operation of the station.




